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Aspen Acres
HOA Executive Board Meeting
May 6, 2024
6:00 pm

Attendees:       Dave Clayton
		Brent Anderson
		David Young
		Cody Jacobson
		Pete Kearns
		Jeff Luck
		Tom Walterman
		Luanne Lacey
		Jim Lacey

		Not Present:    Bryan Sant
				Robert Walker

Pete welcomed those on the call and indicated that the main purpose of the meeting was to choose a new president.  

A brief update was given on the financials, and it was indicated that over $25,000 in dues had been received during and immediately after the annual meeting last month.

President selection

Pete outlined the duties of the president and opened the meeting to nominations for president. Dave Young nominated Brent Anderson and Dave Clayton seconded.  No other nominations were made.  Brent indicated that he was willing to serve as president. 

A motion was made to the Board members present on Brent as president and he was approved unanimously.

Pete indicated that he would help with the upcoming Work Day and will meet with Brent to further transition his taking over the duties of president.  Arrangements will be made by Pete to update the Chase Bank signature cards.  A target date of May 16 or May 17 was discussed to arrange a meeting with Chase Bank.

Pete indicated that Bryan is very busy in his business and may need to step down as a Board member in the future.  It was suggested that since at the annual meeting Chuck Neve received the next highest number of votes to be on the Board that if a new Board member is needed the Board could appoint Chuck to fulfill Bryan’s remaining term.  In addition, it was mentioned that a new secretary will be required by July 1.


New Cistern

The budgeted new cistern project was discussed.  Mike Zeltinger (who is managing the water system) has indicated a need to proceed to get installation bids for the cistern. Dave Clayton proposed getting Board approval to let Mike proceed.  Cody seconded taking a vote.  The Board approved unanimously moving ahead on the cistern project bidding.  It is not anticipated that the cistern installation (scheduled for later in the summer) would result in any substantial disruption in water supplies during the installation.

Board Responsibilities

Brent requested a review of the Board members responsibilities.  After some discussion the following areas of responsibility were identified.

	Parking lot – Bryan S. assisted as necessary by Dave C. 

	Gate – Jeff L. to work with Mike Z.  (Amy Z. is doing the card coding as necessary)

	Street signs. – Tom W. will take over from Marsha to coordinate installing street signs.

	Insurance – Jeff L. to look into insurance issues some property owners are seeing

	Fire Issues – Brent will continue to work with the Forest Service to minimize this danger

Noxious Weeds – Dave Y. to help in getting weed killer to residents and minimizing this                  issue in the parking lot and common areas

Roads – Cody to work with Mike Z on road projects

Email Responses – Pete to get with Brent on answering questions being sent to the HOA email and website.


Work Day 

Work Day will be June 22.   A zoom Board meeting was proposed for June 11 to finalize activities and Board member help.  It was approved to have Luanne L. pre-order lunches in conjunction with the Work Day. 


Meeting was adjourned
